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Hi everyone, 

Wow, what a year it has been... 

Firstly, this year has been more disrupted by COVID in terms of staffing than any 

other.  This feeling is echoed across all schools, and it was only due to everyone’s 

adaptability, flexibility and willingness to help out that we survived it as well as we did. 

 

Then Ofsted hit us in November!!  I reread the report in preparation for writing this and 

I am still blown away by how our school has been represented for the public to see.  It 

shows the school for exactly who we are and for what we provide for our children (and 

staff) on a daily basis.  I was proud all over again when I read it, and it also steeled my 

opinion about the ‘O’ word, but that we must continue to be innovative, forward 

thinking and ready for change to make it all even better.   

 

And then of course the challenges of the budget, meaning 10 staff leaving us this year 

and so many differences around classes and year groups.  This is not ideal, and certainly 

not what we would have planned, but we have so many good ideas in place to make this 

as normal as the children are used to. 

 



 

And in the middle of it all we have the new uniform.  Obviously, we are so excited about 

this and what it means for the school moving forward.  The children are going to look so 

smart and modern, ready for what the new year throws at them. 

 

And throughout it all, there has been the unwavering support from all of our 

stakeholders.  Our staff have been superb during the year in all aspects, facing challenge 

after challenge and never letting it disrupt what is best for the children, and our 

governors have continued to give their time voluntarily to have a huge impact on the 

school.  And of course the children have been their usual awesome selves - what a great 

advert for the school they are.  A huge thank you then goes to you, our fabulous 

parents.  You support our decisions, you support your children in their learning and you 

help make Carbeile a wonderful community.  Thank you for everything you have done 

this year, we are so grateful for all you do. 

 

I hope you all have a very well-deserved summer break, we look forward to seeing you 

all on Wednesday 7th September (and check out our final newspaper, thanks Jackson 

and Evelynne). 

 

 

 

Parent Survey 

In preparation for our Vision and Values day, we would really value your input into this 

one question survey.  Please select the 5 words that you feel best encompass our school 

moving forward (or add your own at the end).  If you are free on the morning of 

September 6th then we would love you to come and give your views for our revisioning 

session.  

 

We have had 85 responses so far.  Could you please fill this in if you haven't 

already.  Thank you. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/FFY9QBM 

 

 

Looking forward to September 

There are a few things that will be different in September.  

• The uniform will obviously have changed, remember to see me or email me if 

you are at any point struggling financially with any aspect of this. 

• The dates for the new term are below. 

https://sch.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9254bb503b0ccd44f11397c6c&id=cf3e4ddfa4&e=289633fa29


 

• We will have 2 new lunchtime supervisors from September, Mrs. Shaw-Bishop 

and Mrs. Rapley will start on 7th September. 

• We will have a new feedback policy to ensure that the children get the best 

possible feedback in the most efficient manner.  This will replace our marking 

policy, and more will be said on this in September. 

• More will follow next year... 

 

 

 

Year 6 

It has been such a pleasure seeing our Year 6 children grow into the wonderful young 

people that will be walking out of the green gates for the last time this afternoon.  All 

members of staff are so invested in our children that it is quite emotional when they 

leave us; they have been hard working, full of personality and, how did the play put it, 

spirited, unique and interesting!!  

 

As I have said before, our goal is to fill them with as many skills and as much knowledge 

as we can so that they are prepared for the next stage in their education journey - our 

year 6 children are ready, and I know that they will thrive in their year 7 setting.  

 

Good luck Year 6, you have done us proud.  Stay in touch and let us know how you are 

getting on.  

 

(The photo below is just one to showcase the uniform for our archives). 

 

 

 

 



 

SEN Support Packs 

As part of our provision to support children with additional needs, this summer we are 

sending some of the children home with a ‘6 Week Summer Pack’. The pack contains 6 

activities - they can open one special envelope every week over the holidays! The packs 

are designed to encourage children and families to talk about the Autumn Term – so 

children are able to spend time processing any changes and new routines before they 

start the new year.   

 

Often children with additional needs need regular short reminders to any changes or 

new routines – conversations little and often over the summer holidays will help them 

to maintain a connection with school, will give them time to work through any emotions 

they are feeling and will help them to develop a sense of security and acceptance.   

 

 



 

 



 

 

We are running free and paid sessions over the Summer Holidays as part of Holiday activity 

and Food Scheme. 

The sessions are free for children on free school meals or in care. 

We still have 18 places available on this course, on a first come first serve basis. 

If there is any further information you require please don’t hesitate to ask. 

 



 

School Works 

Over the holiday, we have contractors in to renew a lot of our fire alarm systems and to 

hopefully replace our boilers.  We were awarded a lot of funding for this to take place, 

but this might affect the times we can open over the holidays in case you need anything 

in school.  

 

 

 

ParentPay 

It is vital that you clear all debts from ParentPay before the end of the term.  Children 

will not be able to have school dinners in September if they start with a negative 

balance. 

 

 

 

Learning Power Quote of the Week 

Something different for this term - some great quotes that link so well to different 

aspects of our learning, both as adults and children.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Dates for your diary for next year: 

Please see below for the term dates for 2022-23. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


